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Draft Notes to the Meeting 

14 September 2023 
Callington Hall – 7:00 pm 

 
1. Welcome and introductions 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There approximately 45 people in the gallery. 
 

The Chair: 
 

 acknowledged the traditional owners of the land on which the meeting was to be conducted 
and paid respect to Elders past, present, and emerging 

 invited members of the KCCCC to introduce themselves to the gallery 
 welcomed the fact that there were so many new faces in the gallery and thanked them for 

attending 
 encouraged the gallery to participate. 

 
 
2. Confirmation of notes of previous KCCCC meeting of 22 June 2023 and 

Actions arising 
 

The notes were confirmed as true and accurate. 

In attendance Apologies 
 

Karlene Maywald (Chairperson) 
Glenn Norris 
Ross Oke 
Garry Duncan 
Mark Stewart 
Carol Bailey 
Paul Johnston  
Donna Twycross 
Greg Sarre (DCMB) 
Harry Seager 
Lachlan Wallace 
Ed Thomas 
Melanie Reiffel 
Airlee Keen 
 
 

Tony Aloisi 
Fiona Challen 
Peter Bond (EPA) 
Rebekha Sharkie MP 
Robert McCauley 
 

  



 

 

 
The following actions have been completed since the previous meeting: 
 
 
 

Task Action 
Master Plan Review 2nd draft of Master Plan brochure done. Paul, 

Gary, Glenn and Nikki Fletcher (Hillgrove) to 
design artwork and final layout. 

Hanson Formal invitation for Hanson to present at next 
KCCCC meeting. (GN/KM) 

Hillgrove employment opportunities GN and Nikki Fletcher to present at the next 
KCCCC meeting the types of employment 
opportunities that will be coming up at the mine 
that locals can apply for. 

  
  

 
New actions from this meeting and outstanding actions (or expanded actions) from previous 
meetings and are contained in the below table. 
 

Task Action 
Site Aerial Photograph Update arial photograph of site so people can see 

changes. 
Master Plan Review K4C summary brochures were finalised. Print 

copies and distribute to the communities. 
Master Plan – Kanmantoo 
Underground  Project 

GN to circulate rubric results for underground 
project. 

Master Plan – RCMB council Provide council feedback on motion requesting 
the Master Plan be considered during strategic 
planning process for RCMB council meeting in July 
(Airlee Keen) 
 

Master Plan – RCMB council KCCCC members to hold meeting with RCMB 
community engagement team during strategic 
planning consultation phase in Jan-March 2024. 
 

Regional Development Australia Contact RDA again to seek interest in joining the 
KCCCC 

Microphone Organize microphone for KCCCC meeting (GN). 
Site Visit KCCCC mine site visit planning for committee 

members (GN to propose times) 
Kanmantoo site revegetation Consider inviting revegetation specialist (EBS or 

John Crocker) to speak about Hillgrove’s program 
at the next KCCCC meeting. Ongoing. 
 

Garry to discuss erecting plaque which 
recognises the contributions of 
people/groups that made the 
Memorial Wall possible with Peter 
McGinn. 

This is still a work in progress and will be kept on 
the action item list. 
 

 
 



 

 

 
3. Master Plan  

 
3.1 Master Plan Review 

 
 Gallery members were provided an overview of the intent of KCCCC to community members 

for additional context, including the part of local council representation.  
 Final version of the KCCCC summary brochure including artwork and layout presented and 

discussed. Copies provided to the gallery. 
 Final versions will be sent to the printer and distributed to the community. 

 
ACTION 

 KCCCC summary brochures to be printed and distributed to the communities. 
 

 
 
4. Kanmantoo Copper Mine 

 
Glenn Norris provided the following updates. 
 

4.1 Compliance / Emission /Rehabilitation 
 

 No new compliance issues during the last quarter. 
 Continue to monitor dust, surface water, ground water, soil, flora, fauna, landowners bores. 

Glenn provided a brief summary of what this involves. 
 Revegetated areas being maintained on-site and off-site including seed harvesting and 

processing, spot spraying, hand weeding and slashing high quality revegetated areas, pest 
management. 

 1000 kg of native grass seed harvested and in inventory. Some of this has been offered up 
for the NVC Callington project. 

 Glenn explained areas of rehabilitation on the site map. 
 Continuous dust monitoring to recommence in October. Moving from deposition gauge 

method as operations recommence. 
 Noise monitoring to recommence in September. 
 Annual Monitoring and Rehabilitation Compliance Report being compiled. 

 
 

4.2 Kanmantoo Underground 
 

Glenn Norris gave a presentation on the progress of the Kanmantoo Underground project. Updates  
Since last meeting. 
 

 Underground development mining has continued. 
 Development mining (tunnels) approximately 700m advance total. 
 Overview of the mining process and current activities (development, bogging, haulage, 

diamond drilling, raiseboring). 
 The next quarter will see production drilling, stope ore production, egress ladderway 

installation, processing plant testing and refurbishment. 
 ASX releases for growth opportunities on the mining lease summarised (x 2) 
 Upcoming employment opportunities discussed (see other business) 

 
ACTION 



 

 

 Glenn to update site arial photograph in his presentation to show progress. 
 
 
 
Community Action List 
 

 No further discussion. Karlene explained that the CAL is located on the KCCCC website. 
 
 
5. Other Business  

 
 

5.1 Hillgrove Employment Opportunities 
 

 Nikki Fletcher (Hillgrove Manager – HR, Safety & Environment) gave a presentation on 
upcoming employment activities at the mine. It has primarily been experienced mining 
personnel recruited to date but there will be opportunities for inexperienced personnel in 
the coming months. These roles will include truck drivers, nippers, field technicians, 
processing operators, mechanical and electrical trades. 

 Nikki spent time with those interested to learn more about the roles that will be available. 
 Other roles will be offered through contractors operating at the site and these will be 

advertised separately but Hillgrove will pass on resumes of locals who may be suitable for 
these other roles. 

 Hillgrove may look at putting on apprentices in the future targeting local candidates. 
 Send resumes to employment@hillgroveresources.com.au 

 
 

5.2 Hanson Quarry Update 
 

 Steve Seal from Hanson Quarries was invited to provide an update to the community on the 
mining lease approval process for the Kanmantoo Quarry. He gave a presentation to the 
KCCCC and the gallery on the current state of progress. 

 The DEM is currently completing its assessment then will prepare an assessment report and 
recommendation. 

 If this ML is granted, then Hanson must secure approval for a Program for Environmental 
Protection and Rehabilitation (PEPR). This involves: 

o consultation with stakeholders 
o preparation of an engagement plan 
o PEPR submission to the DEM 
o DEM assessment of the submission 
o Completion of obligations for approval 
o Approval to start 

 The lease has 30 conditions that must be met, and Steve communicated that Hanson are 
happy to provide formal or informal updates to all interested stakeholders. 

 The quarry operations can be viewed at any time by contacting Steve or Larry Neale (Quarry 
Manager). Steves e-mail address is steve.seal@hanson.com.au 

 It was noted that there was considerable concern from the community around the 
consultation process for the quarry expansion and whether there would be the opportunity 
for further concerns to be voiced. One particular concern was associated with increased 
truck movements through the townships of Callington and Kanmantoo. 
 

 
 



 

 

5.3 Draft Kanmantoo Township 
 

 Steven Conn, Senior Strategic Planner for Mount Barker District Council provided an update 
on the Draft Kanmantoo Township Plan. 

 Township plan represents both the community vision and council vision for the future of the 
township. 

 Council is preparing a DRAFT township plan prior to broader consultation. 
 There will be a drop-in session at Hutton Reserve, Kanmantoo scheduled at a later date to 

facilitate further consultation. 
 There will be further opportunity for the community to provide feedback through YourSAy, 

council website etc. 
 

5.4 Native Vegetation Council Project 
 

 $1.35M received from the Native Vegetation Council Fund for the Callington Native 
Vegetation project. Well done to those involved! 

 
 

5.5 Callington Oval Lighting Upgrade 
 

 The Callington Recreational Park is seeking assistance to fund oval lighting upgrades. 
Hillgrove committed to donating $10k to this project. 

 
 

ACTIONS 
 Hillgrove to donate $10k to Callington Oval lighting upgrade project 

 
 
6. Next meeting and close 

 
Proposed date Thursday 30 November 2023, 7:30pm, Callington Hall.      

 
 Meeting closed 9.15 pm 


